
Ashland Fire Department 
The Ashland New Hampshire Fire Department 

was organized in 1894. This coincided with the 

town's purchase and construction of a water 

system to supply the community. The fire 

department's first fire station, which also housed 

the library and town offices, was built in 1895.



The Town Fire 
House, with the 
Town offices and 
Library upstairs, 
stood until 1976, 
when the New 
Fire Station was 
built. 

































Ashland Library
The Ashland Town Library has a history 

intertwined with the town's 
development. Established by a special meeting 

vote in May 1870, the library initially shared 
space in the Town Hall,  which was completed 

in 1871. It was later moved to the Fire 
Department until it moved into its current 
building, the Scribner Memorial, in 1939,  

where it remains.
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